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Single Member Cabinet Decision 
Executive 
Forward Plan 
Reference 

E 2580 

Proposed Parking Restrictions – North Road, Combe Down 

Decision maker/s Cllr Caroline Roberts, Cabinet Member for Transport 

The Issue Whether to install double yellow lines along North Road, to act as a 
visibility splay for the redevelopment of the Rockery Tea Gardens 

Decision Date 1st November 2013 

The decision The Cabinet Member agrees that the proposal should not go ahead. 

Rationale for 
decision 

The existing situation is seen to help the residents and visitors to the 
site.  The cars help to slow down traffic on the road, making it safer for 
residents to use their driveways, while also providing a barrier to 
protect pedestrians walking along the pavement.  The parking is also 
used by visitors to Rainbow Woods and the Skyline Walk, so can be 
said to encourage outdoor activities and exercise. 

Financial and budget 
implications 

No financial impact, as the installation would have been carried out by 
the developer of the Rockery Tea Gardens. 

Issues considered Social Inclusion; Customer Focus; Sustainability; Human Resources; 
Property; Young People; Health & Safety. 

Consultation 
undertaken 

Ward Councillor; Cabinet colleagues; Staff; Other B&NES Services; 
Service Users; Local Residents; Community Interest Groups; Other 
Public Sector Bodies. 

How consultation 
was carried out 

Internal and external consultations were carried out using e-mail, 
notices in the local press and erected on site.  Information was 
available to view in Council offices, as per the agreed process. 

Other options 
considered 

The police suggested mirroring the restriction on the opposite side of 
the road, but this would have caused even more upset for the locals, 
and not had any impact on the visibility from the site. 
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